ABERGAVENNY TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD 15TH MAY 2024 AT 7:00PM ON MS TEAMS & IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM, TOWN HALL, ABERGAVENNY.
 
Present: 	Cllr P Bowyer (Chair)
		Cllr M Barnes (Vice Chair)	
		Cllr S Burch
		Cllr D English
		Cllr J George
Cllr M Groucutt
		Cllr C Holland
		Cllr B Nicholson
		Cllr M Powell
		Cllr A Wilde 
Cllr G Wilde
Cllr L Wright

In attendance: 	Sandra Rosser – Principal Officer / RFO
Jay Shipley – Deputy Principal Officer / Deputy RFO

Public: no public in attendance
 
	PR 50/24
	Receive and approve apologies for absence. 
Apologies were received from Cllr Brocklesby, Cllr Callard, Cllr Eldridge, Cllr Jones and Cllr Simcock. It was resolved to accept their reasons for absence.

	PR 51/24
	Receive Declarations of Interest for items on the agenda. 
Cllr Nicholson, Cllr Burch; and Cllr Powell – Planning


	PR 52/24
	To approve the minutes from 10th April 2024.
Cllr G Wilde proposed the minutes from the meeting on 15th May 2024 be accepted as a true and accurate record seconded by Cllr Holland.  Resolved by all Councillors to accept this proposal.


	PR 53/24
	To receive and approve the revised Scheme of Delegation 2024-25.
Vote to adopt proposed by Cllr A Wilde. Seconded Cllr Holland.
Resolved by all Councillors to accept this proposal.


	PR 54/24
	To consider a three-year cooperation agreement from Abergavenny Arts Festival.
Presentation from the Art Festival Committee representatives was received and considered at the beginning of the meeting. The 7th year of the Abergavenny Arts Festival 2024 is planned to offer a vibrant celebration of the arts 1st – 16th June 2024, across the town. The ethos is to encompass all art forms and encourage youth especially, to take part in a wide range of skills. Saturday, June 15th, 2024, a scheduled event is to be hosted within the grounds of Abergavenny Castle. The festival is free, inviting the community to explore various art forms.  Monmouthshire County Council have kindly supported the event. NHS data shows that participating in creative arts is beneficial to health.

The Principal Officer highlighted that the 3 year Co-operation Agreement was an excellent, comprehensive and thorough example of how an agreement should be constructed and presented to Council.  As a town, our residents will benefit from the work of the Abergavenny Arts Festival.

Cllr Barnes requested that in future events that the Arts Festival consider taking satellite events further out into the community eg Lansdown Ward, with publicity through organisations such as ACE, to encourage participation.  It was agreed that this would be possible.  Cllr Barnes proposed to accept the Co-operation Agreement until June 2026 with a provision to extend for one year. Seconded by Cllr A Wilde.  Resolved by all Councillors to accept this proposal.


	PR 55/24
	Finance: 
Proposal from Cllr Bowyer Seconded by Cllr Holland to accept Month 1 cash-book reports with Month 2 collectively since the bank statements had been presented. Resolved by all Cllrs to accept the proposal. 

Deputy Principal Officer update on the changing of banks to other providers.  Consider a High Street bank for Mayor’s Community Account. Still awaiting to see if the new format of Nationwide, when it offers banking facilities, would meet our needs as a High Street Bank. If not, Starling Bank appears to offer the best on-line banking option if Nationwide’s new options do not meet ATC requirements.  (Best indications are information available late June 2024).  CCLA Market Development Manager is booked to speak to Council prior to the July Away-Day. Recommendation that time for deliberation be set aside on the away-day.
Cllr Powell proposed to accept the recommendation seconded Cllr Bowyer. Resolved by all Cllrs to accept the recommendation.


	PR56/24
	To receive and note the Principal Officer’s update. 
Received and noted.
1  (Previous request this be an agenda item).  RH from Monlife Sport, Play and Youth Provision Work, joined on-line to report to councillors on how funding is been used to benefit young people in Abergavenny. From active play 5-11 year olds; trips out; table-top games; participation in the Monmouthshire Games; support Arts Festival at the Castle; support SHIFT and Outreach work 11+ yr olds; summer support for children with additional learning needs; ATC funding is not used to offer provision for out of area children.
Money well spent in provision. A very good contribution. Cllr Bowyer proposed the service level agreement be updated.  Cllr Burch seconded. Resolved by all Cllrs to accept the proposal.
2  Llanwenarth Village Hall in need of upgrading.  The community space is very well used. Cllr Groucutt: ‘It is a credit to the Llanwenarth Village Hall Committee who work hard to provide facilities in Abergavenny’.  Cllr Burch to provide the Principal Officer with information on ‘Welsh Government Community and Facilities grants’ to explore if ATC can assist with completion of the grant and offer of some funding. Proposed Cllr Bowyer proposed we offer support as appropriate.  Cllr Groucutt seconded. Resolved by all Cllrs to accept the proposal.
3  Abergavenny Pride submitted a Co-operation Agreement. Another excellent example of a well-constructed and thorough application.  Proposed Cllr Holland proposed we accept.  Cllr Bowyer seconded. Resolved by all Cllrs to accept the proposal.
4  Full Audit due in August; Internal Audit currently underway.
5  In order to reach members of our community who do not engage in Social/on-line media there is a recommendation to negotiate the purchase of a 6 month trial in the Focus (reaches 8000 homes in the Abergavenny area).  To begin with advertising D-Day events.  Cllr George pointed out that the Focus does not get distributed in Lansdown Ward.   Cllr Bowyer proposed that the Principal Officer proceed with the 6 month trial.  Cllr Holland seconded. Resolved by all Cllrs to accept the proposal. 

	PR 57/24
	To receive and approve the updated Strategy and Action Plan.
No further updates.

	PR 58/24
	To receive reports from Councillors attendance at external bodies which are relevant to this Committee:
*  Borough Theatre MCC / ATC Collaboration – Cllr Groucutt and Nicholson. The theatre is an important asset to the town.  Safe this year.  Suggestion from Cllr Barnes that Monmouthshire County Council/ATC request Community Councils who use the theatre to put funds aside in budgets to help support its upkeep.
*  Melville Theatre – Cllrs Barnes and Burch. New staff are doing very well to bring in new events and create a vibrancy. More volunteers needed on the Board of Directors.
*  One Voice Wales: Cllrs Bowyer and G Wilde.  OVW have provided Documents on recruitment and retention of Clerks.  Training on Innovative Practice offered 3rd July 2024.
*  Abergavenny Citizens Advice Bureau – Cllrs A Wilde and Wright. CAB have supported 987 clients helped with debt resolution; claim benefits; consumer rights; access to utilities. Sent outreach representatives to ACE event.  


	PR 59/24
	To receive reports from County Councillors on matters affecting Abergavenny relevant to Policy and Resources Committee.
No report – MCC AGM 13th May 2024

	PR 60/24
	To consider the following planning applications:
DM/2024/00489
DM/2024/00483
DM/2024/00528
DM/2024/00563
DM/2024/00567
DM/2024/00586
DM/2024/00559
24/22868/FUL

Councillors voted to recommend approval of each of the planning applications presented at the meeting.

	PR 61/24
	To consider items for the next meeting on 12th June 2024.
Principal Officer to share Internal Audit Report if available




Meeting ended 20:32 pm 

APPROVED AS A TRUE RECORD

CHAIR …………………………………DATE ……………………………
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